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January 25, 2022 

Dear Mayor Tory and members of the Executive Committee, 

As a member of the Board of the Toronto Seniors Housing Corporation (TSHC) I have been engaged in the 
establishment of the city's new Seniors' Corporation and I am very pleased to know that on June 1st, 2022 a total of 83 
seniors' buildings and the approximately 14,000 tenants who call these buildings home, will be transferred from 

Toronto Community Housing Corporation (TCHC) to TSHC. All of the staff that support these buildings will also be 
transferred to the new TSHC. 

In anticipation of this transfer to TSHC, "Phase 1" work is underway with a focus on governance, hiring the CEO, 

and the detailed preparation for the transfer of staff and tenants on June 1st, 2022.   

We were all proud that the city's new signature corporation for seniors was approved by Council to provide a stronger 
focus on seniors' health and wellbeing to allow them to age in place. A robust tenant engagement model will also be 

developed and implemented to ensure that TSHC is able to be very responsive to the needs of seniors.   

As part of the preparation for the final transfer, it would be good if we can get a status update on the set up and 
operations of this phase of the work prior to the June 1st transfer date. It would confirm for the Executive Committee 

and Council that a seamless transition is underway, the new corporation is proceeding as anticipated and that it is on a 
firm footing.  It could also allow the Shareholder to recommend any changes if necessary to ensure the future success 
of this exciting new venture in advance of the June 1st transfer date. 

Therefore I would ask the Committee to approve the following: 

That the Deputy City Manager, Community and Social Services provide a status report on the progress of the 
phase 1 activities of TSHC to the Executive Committee meeting on March 30th, 2022. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Paul W. Ainslie 

City of Toronto, Councillor 
Ward 24 Scarborough-Guildwood 
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